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PRESIDENTS REPORT





�





Hi Ladies


 


Welcome to another exciting month!





This month is tinged by both joy and disappointment.





Firstly, CONGRATULATIONS are extended to Janice on accepting a nomination for Area 5 Director for 2010-12. I’m sure we all look forward to having the Area Director so close.  





Secondly, as Loreta will be moving to the Brisbane area, we say farewell.  Our loss will be another ZONTA Club’s gain. On your behalf, I offer Loreta and her family our best wishes for success in their move and adjustments to new home and work environments.





Thanks to Leith for the Conference Market flyer sent to all clubs in the District.  Our participation in the market will be an agenda item for the August meeting.





Since our last meeting the Area meeting planning committee met at Mary’s place and a report on this meeting will be presented at the August meeting as well.





Thanks are also due to all committee chairs for the work being achieved at committee level. It is wonderful to hear of the productive discussions taking place in this forum. All that remains is the final decisions to be made at club level once all opinions have been heard.





During the August meeting we need to finalise our meeting venue, confirm our participation in, and support for Book Biz and the Food Fair, decide on our participation in the Conference Market Place and listen to suggestions for fund raisers.





Participation in the Charity Bowls Challenge commences later this month so straight bowling to all participants. Thanks to Karen for the co ordination.


See you next month at the venue to be determined.





Rita
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   Meeting Time:-  


  6pm for 6.30start    





JULY MEETING


 at LYNDY’S HOME  


126 Wilmington St


(new address)





The Club meets on the second Tuesday of each month (except January) 





Postal Address                                        


PO Box 2204


AYR  Q  4807


  


�





ATTENDANCE


Sandi Milani is now our attendance officer.  Please advise Sandi by 10am on Monday if you cannot attend the meeting or are unable to stay for the meal.  


Sandi can be contacted on:





47821065  home phone    47833307   work phone Artcove





0427821065  mobile         email:  milanigs@tpg.com.au





Fees: 	Meeting & dinner $20


	Meeting only $5


	Fee if apology received $5


	Fee if no apology made $20











�	          


Tonight:  Jan Hollingsworth


Next month (Aug): Beth Honeycombe 





 


 





Jill


Beth (Honeycombe)


Margaret


  �





Inaugural District 22 Conference 2009


INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT ATTENDING





Rydges Southbank Townsville 25-27 Sept 09 





Just to make this event extra special we are to be honoured with the presence of our International President Beryl Sten from Sweden.�This inaugural District Conference as District 22 will be the first opportunity when delegates and members from all Clubs in our District will gather to determine the future for our District and also our first District Conference outside of SE Queensland. 


Don't miss this opportunity. Our District Conference Chairman Ans Van Erp from the Zonta Club of Toowoomba is already planning a great weekend for us all to enjoy. She would also welcome your ideas and input. Ans can be contacted on 0408 181 992 or by Email


You can register for the conference NOW.  





 








 


 




















President:  


Rita Cranitch


Vice President:


Janice Micola


Minutes Secretary:


Ruth Diehm


Correspondence Secretary:


Leith Kennedy


Treasurer:


Lyndy McCathie


 


OMC


Janice Micola


SOW


Karen Clarke


SERVICE


Peta Bird


PR&C


Mary  Lynch











My favourite animal was this tortoise from islands off the coast of Madagascar.  This guy loves attention and the keeper found him with his front feet on the shin high wooden fence trying to get someone to pat him. He also loves having his shell tickled. Very cute!





BUDDY SYSTEM:





Peta Bird			Lyndie McCathie


Loreta Blanco	       	Rita Cranitch


Kathleen Carew		Ruth Diehm


Karen Clarke	       	Majella Meehan


Pierina Dallecort		Giovanna Gabiola


MaryAnne Fraser  		Judy Scanlon


Jill Giddy	        		Beth Hancock


Raelene Grantz		Rosemary Menkens


Joan Heatley	       	Robyn Haller


Jan Hollingsworth   	  	Sandra Roncato


Beth Honeycombe  	Mary Lynch


Leith Kennedy		Janice Micola


Margaret Williams		Sandi Milani 





Ladies have you made contact with each other recently?








 





 














JULY 2009














COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP


Status of Women	PR & Communications		Service			Organisation & Membership


Karen Clarke (C)	Mary Lynch (C)			Peta Bird (C)		Janice Micola (C)


Margaret Williams	Robyn Haller (NL Ed)		Raelene Grantz		Sandra Roncato (Dep Tr)


Loreta Blanco		Jan Hollingsworth		Beth Honeycombe	Lyndy McCathie


Giovanna Gabiola	Mary Anne Fraser		Judy Scanlan		Rosemary Menkens


Jill Giddy		Kathleen Carew			Pierina DalleCorte	Beth Hancock


Leith Kennedy						Ruth Diehm		Majella Meehan


Sandi Milani (Att Off)								Joan Heatley		





ORGANISATION & MEMBERSHIP  Janice Micola


  


 The OMC committee met last week and thank you to President Rita for the agenda.


 The team for the Charity Bowls evening has been organised - Beth and Gary Hancock and Janice and Bill Micola will be the first representatives.


 The wine tasting dinner evening would be an easy club project to fund raise for the last commitment to the orphanage.  I have contacted a wine rep and there are a few problems that will be needed to fine tune. It is not as simple as the wine rep providing the wine free for the dinner.


 As the food fair is being relocated to Queen Street area again (the Queens Hotel is apparently going to be a sponsor) there is a small problem with the cotton candy, however Raelene is endeavouring to look into strawberries and cream.


Meeting Venue - We were not sure why Probus left the Tropical City but Rosemary has held political functions there and they have always been very obliging. Lyndy is going to enquire about the venue.  We do not have too many choices but the Kalamia can be noisy.


Joan mentioned that she had been contacted to ask if Ann Geddes would be available for IWD in 2010. It was further discussed that should Ann accept it would be an ideal opportunity to hopefully also have a back to back function as a fund raiser.


The committee has also been working on defining the process for new members.  The draft will be presented to board and when accepted this will be the process accepted for the introduction of all prospective new members.


Suggestions for the venue for the workshop - Parish Hall, Church of England Hall, Memorial Hall meeting room, the Summit Room (Wayne Haller building).
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PUBLIC RELATIONS & COMMUNICATIONS 


Mary Lynch





This committee has met but we have yet to arrive at a date suitable to us all. Jan will be handling press releases.  We have been handed names of prospective guest speakers so will be following that up.  Mickey McKellar will be addressing us at this meeting. With regard to fund raising, it was suggested that once an idea was agreed upon, that the committees each take on a responsibility thus spreading the load. This way the job is not so onerous as it would be for a small committee.  Rita could chair. With regard to International it was suggested $500 rather than $1000 or 1/3 as we are short on funds given that we still need to fulfil our last commitment to the orphanage. We have a roster for Food Fair.    





 SERVICE CHAIRMAN Peta Bird





Book Biz will be held from 21 – 29th August.  The theme is Safari.  On 29th August, Saturday afternoon there will be the presentation of awards and a short play relating to the theme of the Book Biz will be presented.  This is an event worth supporting.  Book Biz is in its 7th year, a joint community service with the Library, Theatre and Zonta.  It is a very successful Burdekin event.  Members of the Service committee please note that setting up and taking down of art work is 21st and 31st August.
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(Not politically correct so if you may be offended perhaps you should not read on)





GEOGRAPHY OF A WOMAN


Between 18 and 22 a woman is like Africa.  Half discovered, half wild, fertile and naturally beautiful!


Between 23 and 30 a woman is like Europe.  Well developed and open to trade, especially for someone of real value.


Between 31 and 35 a woman is like Spain, very hot, relaxed and convinced of her own beauty.


Between 36 and 40 a woman is like Greece, gently ageing but still a warm and desirable place to visit.


Between 41 and 50 a woman is like Great Britain, with a glorious and all conquering past.


Between 51 and 60 a woman is like Israel, has been through war, doesn’t make the same mistakes twice, takes care of business.


Between 61 and 70 a woman is like Canada, self-preserving, but open to meeting new people.


After 70 she becomes Tibet...wildly beautiful, with a mysterious past and the wisdom of the ages...an adventurous spirit with a thirst for spiritual knowledge.


GEOGRAPHY OF A MAN


Between 1 and 80 a man is like Iran, ruled by nuts.








AREA MEETING APRIL 2010 held at Mary Lynch’s home.


The meeting was well attended with members taking on responsibilities.  A suggestion was made that rather than handing out little bottles of shampoo etc that we all make a batch of homemade biscuits, suitably gift wrapped, which could be placed on the bed as a more personal welcoming gift.  Much more will be discussed as time creeps upon us but it was a successful meeting.  Stand by for jobs.





International Website: � HYPERLINK "http://www.zonta.org" ��www.zonta.org�


District Website: � HYPERLINK "http://zontadistrict22.org/" ��http://zontadistrict22.org/�


Club Website: � HYPERLINK "http://burdekin.zontadistrict22.org/" ��http://burdekin.zontadistrict22.org/�














Social Goss


Karen Clarke and Neville are grandparents again.  Wade and Justine welcomed Savannah born 01.06.09 weighing 4.2 kg.





Peta Bird has just returned from Cebu Philippines for the Kumon Asia & Oceania conference in June.  The Shangri-La Spa was great and there was lots of good learning at the conference.  Peta had just been to the 50 yrs celebration in December 2008 in Japan so that is it for some time!!





Robyn Haller and Graeme have just returned from a trip south taking in Carnarvan Gorge on the way, Hunter Valley and Windsor on the Hawkesbury (wine tasting of course – could get used to that!), Gold Coast and had their first visit to Australia Zoo.  It is a beautifully clean place with magnificent gardens, quite apart from the animals. Very impressive and even managed to see Bindi and Terri as they were filming a documentary.  











From the manual Educating the members


What are the 3 categories of membership in a Zonta Club? 


Classified members, Past International Presidents and club honorary members.


Who is eligible for classified membership? Executives or professionals or others in a decision-making capacity, who are willing to support and implement the Objects of Zonta International.  To be invited to membership, a candidate shall be actively engaged in a recognized business or profession in a decision–making capacity.


What is the duration of classified membership?


Classified membership shall be for life after five years of membership, except in the case of resignation, suspension, expulsion or non-payment of dues. A club may allow a member terminated for non-payment of dues to be reinstated upon payment.  Also, a member who moves to the location of another Zonta Club may be elected to membership in that club provided the required dues have been paid. Clubs may choose whether to allow for a member’s leave of absence and whether to set club attendance requirements.


Can men join Zonta Clubs?


Yes


How do members correctly wear Zonta badges?


Zonta International pins should be worn on the left lapel.


Club name badges should be worn on the right lapel








Calendar of Events 2009 – 2010


Jly  09     Aug 09      Sept 09      Oct 09      Nov 09      Dec 09�
�
Charity bowls     Book Biz           Dist 22 Conf         Birthing Kits       Zonta Int          Christmas Party


End month         21-29              25-27                                    Birthday  


                                      Food Fair


                                      Select Pres Elect           �
�
�
�
Jan 10      Feb 10       March 10     April 10    May 10       June 10 �
�
Driver            First Meeting       Annual fees due      World Health     Club birthday       Changeover  


Reviver 26                           IWD/Yellow Rose     Day               AGM    


                                      Day                  Area Workshop    Relay for Life 


                                      Burdekin Zonta                          Biggest Morning


                                      Woman of                               Tea 


                                      Achievement 


                                                                    


�
�






Please note:  New friendship officer


Mary Anne Fraser


 


 




















STATUS OF WOMEN Karen Clarke





SOW have had our committee meeting and have since obtained lists of all clubs from the council website.





Janice is editing the Women of Achievement Award document for us to forward to these clubs.





For next year’s IWD we have some names of guest speakers – we want an entertaining speaker whose area of expertise is not medical.











